Standish Town Hall

ph: (207) 642-3461 **fx:** (207) 642-5181

Budget Committee Minutes 3/16/15

Standish Budget Committee Tuesday, March 16, 2015

The meeting of the Standish Budget Committee was called to order at 6:30 pm.

Attendance - Carolyn Brown, Jane Cirone, Martha Hurd-Call, Katherine Post, Ronald Richardson, Walter Wasson and Ellen Kasprzyk - all present

The following Officers were elected for this Budget Review season: Jane Cirone - Chairperson Walter Wasson - Vice Chairperson Katherine Post - Secretary

The meeting was held to review the Budget Committee's role and responsibilities.

The following meetings were scheduled, subject to receiving the proposed budget from the Town Council:

Thursday 3/20/15 – 6:00 pm Monday 3/23/15 - 6:00 pm Wednesday 3/25/15 - 6:00 pm

The Budget Committee members were asked for their email addresses, to be posted on the Town's website. If any residents have questions, they may email any member of the Budget Committee.

Jane explained that Scott Gesualdi (Finance Director) has volunteered to meet with the Budget Committee to explain how the Town of Standish calculates the amount needed in the Undesignated Reserves Funds for the Town. This fund is held for emergencies within the Town and cannot be used for normal expenditures.

If anyone on the Budget Committee has questions, they can direct them to Jane and she will try to get answers before the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm

Respectively submitted, Katherine Post Secretary, Standish Budget Committee